
 

 

Hurley Town Board meeting 

March 26, 2024, Town Hall, 10 Wamsley Place 

(Meeting video posted online at tinyurl.com/HurTB-032624-vid) 

 

Minutes 

In attendance: Town Supervisor Michael Boms; Council members Diana Cline, Debra 

Dougherty, Tim Kelly, Gregory Simpson; Town Attorney Matt Jankowski 

Absent: Deputy Supervisor John Perry 

 

Meeting called to order at 6 p.m. 

Public comment 

Jeremy Schiffres – Social media comment restrictions 

Joan Paccione – Zero waste, will add to survey 

Fortre – Zandhoek Road and Schoolhouse Lane traffic 

Ann Kelly – Zandhoek Road 

Anna Stackwell – Zandhoek Road 

Lynne Bailey – Administers Climate Smart Facebook page, agrees with Jeremy about 

commenting 

Manna Jo Greene – Commended town on energy efficiency, expressed support for Greenway 

Zero Waste program 

Julain Shapiro – School bus stop on Zandhoek Road, thanked Town for proactive approach 

Harry McNamara – Russell Road, Main Street speed limit 

Shannon Rice – Zandhoek Road traffic 

Patricia Scott – Joys Lane needs reduced speed limit  

Kara Snyder – Zandhoek Road traffic and speed 

Bill Van Allen – Rail trail, cemetery walking path possible as alternatives for pedestrians  

Dave Nodo – Stop signs at Zandhoek and Foertner 

Jan Nodo – Stop signs at Zandhoek and Foertner  

Paul Zwiefel – Pedestrian accident on Zandhoek Road last year  



 

 

Presentation 

Lynne Bailey, Climate Smart Hurley – grant challenge, community solar, electric vehicles 

Reports 

Town Clerk Tracy Kellogg – Revenue 

Highway Superintendent Mike Shultis – Kemble Terrace work, Wildwood RFP, blacktop 

outlook, culvert projects, drainage project 

Town Supervisor Mike Boms – Tree cleanup needed on Dug Hill Road; no financial report yet; 

plans for summer recreation and Town Park 

Council member Debra Daugherty – New Safety Committee still seeking members 

Resolutions (posted online at tinyurl.com/HurTB-032624-res) 

• Gold Star Designation for Hurley Mountain Road – Approved 5-0 

• Accept 2022 Annual Update Document – Approved 5-0 

• Free Transfer Station permits for Town committee volunteers – Approved 5-0 

• Turn off commenting on Town Facebook page – TABLED 

• Postage cost for Comprehensive Plan review postcards – Approved 5-0 

• Job descriptions for Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals secretaries – Approved 

5-0 

• Designate Stormwater Officer – Approved 5-0 

• Authorize Zero Waste Contract (after discussion between Board members and Greenway 

Environmental Services exec Shabazz Jackson) – Approved 3-2 (Yes: Boms, Dougherty, 

Simpson; No: Cline, Kelly) 

• Hire part-time Deputy Clerk – Approved 5-0 

• Declare Highway Department vehicles as surplus – Approved 5-0 

• Accept annual water quality sampling bids – Approved 5-0 

• Adopt new building permit fee schedule – TABLED 

• 284 Agreement with Highway Department for 2024 – Approved 5-0 

 

Presentation 

Eric Stewart, Ulster County Legislator – Traffic safety on Zandhoek Road 

Ralph Durham – Rail Trail kiosk upgrades needed 

Public comment II 

Executive Session re employee discipline 

Adjourn 


